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The Sound of Music 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Students are now busy working towards our production of The Sound of Music 
which is taking place on the 13th and 14th July 2022. Most of the main characters 
have now been cast, but as we work towards the show, we will be looking for 
students who have committed themselves to rehearsals on a Tuesday evening and 
Thursday lunchtime to take some of the final roles on. It is not too late yet though if 
you are interested in taking part but don't want a major role, just pop along to 
Drama Club after school on a Tuesday and to Choir on a Thursday lunchtime to get 
involved.  Alternatively, you can speak to Mrs Woodhouse, Miss Starkie, Mr Oliver, 
Mrs Little or Mrs Cattanach. Everyone who wants to take part is more than 
welcome, as long as they are committed to rehearsals.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important Dates: 
 

 

 
4th – 18th April  
Easter Closure 

 
Tues 19th April 

Students Return 
 

2nd May 
May Day Closure 

 
30th May – 3rd June 
Half Term Closure 

 
28th June 

Year 11 Valedictory 
Dinner 

 
13th and 14th July 

The Sound of Music 
Production 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Save the date! 

13th and 14th July 2022 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Friday 11th February 
2022 

2 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 

 
  
 

 
 

 
 

Y8 Gaming Music 
 
Students in Year 8 have been working on our newest piece of 
software, 'Mixcraft' to compose their own music for a 
computer game. Students have been learning about leitmotifs 
and how these can be created to represent a character. Once 
students have composed their leitmotif, they then record this 
onto Mixcraft and layer up their ideas using this software. Mrs 
Little and I have been really impressed with the work the 
students have created; they should all be able to let you listen 
to their work too as it has been uploaded onto Class Charts!  
 
 

Singing to Support Mental Health Week 
 
This week, in support of Children's Mental Health Week, PGHS 
Voices have begun working on a performance of 'You Will Be 
Found' from Dear Evan Hanson. Mrs Little chose this song as it 
encapsulates the message of hope and friendship really well. 
Please come along on a Tuesday if you would like to get 
involved.  
 
 

Musical Buddy Groups! 
 
Mrs Cattanach's Buddy Groups worked incredibly hard in the 
session before Christmas to create a Christmas Podcast to send 
to local Care Homes and St. Catherine's Hospice. The students 
sang and performed together traditional carols such as Silent 
Night and more upbeat numbers such as 'Rockin' Around the 
Christmas Tree'. The girls were delighted to hear that the 
podcast had been well received and helped brighten the days 
of others during the festive period. Mrs Cattanach received a 
number of messages. Here is one of them: “Thank you very 
much for taking the time to produce and send this video – it 
certainly put a smile on quite a few faces.  Please pass on our 
sincere thanks to all the performers.  What a talented bunch 
you have at the school.” Well done, everyone!  
Mrs Cattanach, Assistant Associate Headteacher 
Head of Music & KS2/3 Transition Manager 
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Extra-Curricular Activities 
 

We are very pleased to announce that the Extra-Curricular activities, including 
clubs and fixtures are going to start again week commencing Monday 

21st February. Please can your daughter check the club timetables and keep 
monitoring the PE board in the changing room.  Netball fixtures are also going to 

take place soon.  

 
We have added Cricket club to our weekly PE clubs.  This will take place on Tuesday lunch-time for all years. It 

will be an opportunity to play competitively, whilst developing knowledge of the game of cricket. 
 

 
 

Miss Shahi, Performance, Sport and Health Faculty 
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Lancashire Schools’ Cross- Country Championships 
Congratulations to Holly L (Cross-Country champion of South Ribble District), who came 38th at the 
Lancashire Schools’ Cross- Country Championships last weekend at Witton Park. Well done, Holly! We are proud 
of you! 
 

KS3 Dance  
We are now on our third rotation of dancers in KS3 dance lessons. Year 7 are working on Bollywood dance, Year 
8, the Charleston and Year 9, Contemporary Dance. We have been really impressed with the effort and 
enthusiasm in dance lessons so far this year.  Keep up the good work, girls!   
A reminder that KS3 Dance Club is on every Monday lunchtime and everyone is welcome.   
  

GCSE Dance  
Our Year 11 Dancers have been working so hard this term choreographing, practicing and perfecting their final 
choreographies for their practical assessment this week. Many of the Year 10 GCSE dancers are performing in 
the dances with the Year 11s and have been working extremely hard attending many extra intervention sessions. 
Well done, girls! We are looking forward to seeing the end result later this week.   
 

Year 11 GCSE PE 
Year 11 GCSE PE are working hard to reach their potential target in their final practical assessment whilst 
completing their coursework. Thursday lunch times, Wednesday and Friday after school sessions enhanced their 
powerful knowledge and gave them an opportunity to practise more and prepare video assessments for their 
final mark in their practical sport. Good luck, girls!  
 

Health and Social Care 
Year 11 Health and Social Care classes have been focusing on their revision this half term and they are getting 
prepared to take their final exam on Wednesday 9th February. A variety of revision sessions are planned for each 
group to attend, including Tuesday after school, Wednesday early morning and Saturday sessions to prepare all 
students for the early exam. We wish you luck, girls!  
 
Mrs Tompson 
Performance, Sport and Health Faculty 
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Safer Internet Day 
 
Tuesday 8th February was Safer Internet Day. Each year, there is a different theme for this. This year, the theme 
is ‘All Fun and Games?’ 
  
As a school, we will be using this theme for all the assemblies to make every student aware of demonstrating 
respect and building positive relationships whilst online. 
  
Top Tips for Parents and Carers: 
  

• Having conversations without judgement. 

• Knowing where you can learn more about their favourite apps and games. 

• Reassuring your child that whatever happens online, you are there to support them. 

If you have any concerns about online safety please email s.hall@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk 
  
You can join our online safety forum using the QR code below:  

  
 
Discord 
We have been informed that this app is becoming more popular with children.  It can be used to send 
inappropriate sexual content and is linked to cybercrime. 
 

      
 

Mrs Hall, Deputy Headteacher 
 

 
 
 

 

mailto:s.hall@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Friday 11th February 
2022 

8 

  

To promote Safer Internet Week, Lancashire Adult Learning are offering a course called ‘Keep Your Child Safe 
Online’. Further information is on the attached pdf or follow the link below to book. 
  
LAL – Lancashire Adult Learning – Community learning in Lancashire 

 

 
 

 

 

 

https://www.lal.ac.uk/


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Friday 11th February 
2022 

9 

 

 

 

 

  

SECOND HAND 
UNIFORM

Penwortham Girls’ High School

Get cheaper uniform and reduce waste!

Second hand school uniform will soon be 
available to buy on Parent Pay. We are asking if 

you could please bring any old, unwanted 
unform to  the office to be re-used. All proceeds 
will be going to the Preston Domestic Violence 

Service.

 

 

In the upcoming months, 
you will see that second-
hand school uniform will 
soon be available to buy 
through Parent Pay. 
Proceeds from sales will be 
going to the Preston 
Domestic Violence Service – 
a local charity voted for by 
students. If you have any 
old, unwanted uniform in 
decent condition, it would 
be much appreciated if you 
could please ask your 
daughter to bring it into 
school and hand it into the 
office. By recycling school 
uniform, we hope to help 
parents save money, as well 
as doing our part in helping 
to reduce waste. 
Kind regards,  
Carla and Eva (Head Girl and 
Deputy Head Girl) 
 
 
Uniform: 
- Red school jumper 
- Navy blue school jumper 
- School skirt 
- School trousers  
- PE hoodie (not name 
embroidered)  
- PE joggers 
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Brilliant Behaviour 
 
This week, I'm combining a report on behaviour with a focus on mental health.  It's Children's Mental Health 
Week and we've been encouraging students to take positive steps to improve their emotional health and 
wellbeing.  The steps that students have taken are then recognised with positive behaviour points on Class 
Charts, with both form tutors and parents able to issue them. 
 
So, what have our students been doing this week to look after their mental health and how much? 
 
 

'Feel Good' Clothes 1 

3 Things (grateful for) 38 

5m Meditation 111 

8 Hours Sleep 131 

Breathing Exercise 46 

Drink 2L Water 40 

Early Night 28 

Eat Favourite Food 38 

Go for a walk 73 

Local Park Visit 20 

Pay a compliment 116 

Play a Podcast 20 

Read a Book 88 

Social Media-Free Day 6 

Time with friends 34 

  790 

 
I'm delighted to see the extent of student participation and the way that students, staff and parents have 
engaged with it.  It's great to see students actively embracing opportunities, such as taking part in meditation 
exercises and paying a compliment.  On Friday 11th February, this number will be almost doubled when we have 
our 'Dress to Express' non-uniform day! 
 
Well done, everyone for taking part, and particular thanks to all the parents who've supported the initiative this 
week. 
 
Mr Ramsdale  
Senior Assistant Headteacher 
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Lunch Menu 
Week Commencing 21st February (Week 2) 
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Head’s Breakfast 
 
Charlotte R (Year 9) 
Consistently working to a high standard throughout RE this year. 
 
Eleanor S (Year 9) 
Consistently producing outstanding RE work. 
 
Lily T (Year 7) 
Lily’s enthusiasm and interest in Science is fantastic! 
 
Jessica O, Jemma A, Maisie B, Niamh C, Hettie C, Sarah M, Niamh C, Hettie C, Sarah M, Niamh P, Sana H (Year 7) 
Awarded for an outstanding piece of biographical writing in English. 
 
Molly K (Year 10) 
Excellent newspaper report created on social responsibility. (Geography) 
 
Eva M (Year 9) 
Excellent Geo-catwalk produced. (Geography) 
 
Lois F, Lily M C, Ruby C, Maisie J, Natalie U, Mollie O’Hara (Year 8) 
Particularly good effort on portrait homework. Great Skills! (Art) 

 
Head’s Commendations  

 
Josephine R (Year 10) 
Brilliant effort put into Iona poster. All "aspire" and "extension" tasks also completed. Keep up the good work, Josephine! (RE) 
 
Darcy G (Year 11) 
Excellent ‘Evolution of the Atmosphere’ work! (Science) 
 
Keira C (Year 11) 
Excellent ‘Evolution of the Atmosphere work! (Science) 
 
Agata K (Year 9)  
Outstanding ‘Spirited’ artwork. (RE) 
 
Molly B, Sian K, Aurora S-W, Vritika S, Teeya W, Millie M-L (Year 7) 
Outstanding effort put into RE homework. Produced a really creative and unique creation story project. (RE) 
 
Kaoma M, Olivia S, Louise P-R (Year 10) 
Outstanding Lourdes newspaper article investigating Miracles’ Credibility. (English) 
 
Megan W, Eva W, Grace R, Ellie R, Mya J, Mia H, Carla D, Alice C (Year 11) 
Exceptional efforts throughout the last term, attending every early Tuesday morning revision session for German and giving 100% each 
and every time. 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 7 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 8 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 9 
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  Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 10 
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Bravo Elyse F!     Bravo Sophie M!  Bravo Ruby R! 

 

Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 11 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


